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April 2012

There are two items that will be presented for action at the May senate meeting.  Those items, which are information only at this point, are as follows: 

1. The creation of a standing General Education Committee:

The General Education committee will study and review GBC general education program on an ongoing basis.  The committee will review the general education program courses and matrix for new developments, substantive changes, assessment and continual program improvement.
2. Voting structure of the senate: 
Article IV. Membership, #3
The number of senators from each unit shall be one, except units with more than 10 members which shall have two.  For part-time faculty representatives, see section 7. 

The deleted portion that the above replaces states the following: "The number of senators from each unit shall be determined by multiplying the number of full-time faculty in that unit by a factor that shall be periodically determined by the Executive Committee and approved by the Senate.  In the event that a fractional number results from the factor multiplication, the fractional portion shall be truncated to arrive at a whole number of senators.  Each designated unit shall have a least one senator." 

The above changes to the bylaws requires a two-thirds vote and a one week notice.  This information is providing the one week (and more) notice for a vote in May.  The bylaws read as follows: 

Article VIII. Amendment of the by Bylaws

The bylaws may be amended by a two-thirds majority of the Senate present and voting, provided the amendment has been circulated to the Faculty by the Secretary of the Senate at least one (1) week before it is placed on the agenda.  Amendments to these bylaws are subject to Faculty review, and may be vetoed by a majority vote of the total membership of the Faculty.  A majority of those present and voting at a Faculty meeting may call for a written ballot of the entire Faculty. 

Submitted by Sarah Negrete, Bylaws Ad Hoc committee chair
